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	Nursery


	This week the children have been doing lots of work on colour. They have listened to different stories, 'Rainbow Fish and Elmer' and they have created a picture using their favourite colour. The children have also had the opportunity to mix colours together. They enjoyed watching the colours change and describing the colour it had changed to.

	Reception


	
	The theme this week in Reception has been space! The children have been putting on their space uniforms, getting in their rockets and flying to the moon, whilst other children have been supporting them from our NASA station. Also, we have been learning about our daily routines. The children have been learning about the structure of the day and night and drawing pictures to show activities they may do in the morning, afternoon, evening and night. We have also been helping our bear – Charlie Challenge. Charlie wrote us a letter explaining that he wanted some help making a spacesuit, so Reception investigated which materials would be waterproof for Charlie’s suit. In phonics, the children have been recapping all the sounds learnt so far We have sent out a sheet with all the sounds on for you to practice at home. You can cut them up, flash them to the children and make small words.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have been writing a recount of our recent trip to the library. We tried hard to use time words and to use our sound cards to help us to build different words. In Numeracy, we have been learning to identify half of a shape and have been making sure that the halves are equal. In Science we had fun planting our beans and are enjoying looking for signs of growth. We all worked really hard to learn the words for our class assembly. You all tried really hard and produced a fantastic assembly. Well done everyone and thank you to the parents who were able to come and support us.

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been looking at how paper is made and looking at the different stages. In Numeracy we have been learning about halves and quarters and cutting objects into equal pieces. In Literacy we have been writing a recount of our trip to the library.

	1W
	What a busy week in 1W! In Literacy we have finished our work on our library trip with a recount of what we did. In Outdoor Education we have planted a range of bulbs. The children are excited about seeing them grow in the coming months. In Science, we have also started to record how the beans we planted in cups last week have changed. We have continued learning the songs for our Christmas Nativity and the children are sounding fantastic. Please ensure the children practise their sounds when they receive their phonics sheets.

	Year 2

	2A
	Year 2 have been looking at bossy verbs this week and learning how to properly use them within instruction writing. We have also been completing our design of a 17th Century London abode and understanding how we can use wooden materials to create our houses. For art, keeping on with the theme of Great Fire of London, we have started our drawings of a skyline ready to use on our fiery pictures later on! Keep it up, Year 2! We have been very busy so far and you are all coping very well indeed!

	2D
	This week in Year 2 we have started a new Literacy topic of instructions - thinking about adverbs, imperative verbs and the need for instructions to be in the correct order. In Numeracy we have begun to look at fractions, including fractions of shapes as well as fractions of numbers and amounts. In Science we have been looking at what makes a fair test.

	2M
	What bossy bunch of children! This week in Literacy the children have been looking at instructional writing. In this the children have been using lots of bossy words – although now we call them imperative verbs! The children identified them in sentences and used them in their own. Well done! In RESPECT the children have completed an anti-bullying lesson. They were thinking about others and how a new child to the school would feel; being empathetic. Well done 2M!
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	Year 3

	3B
	3B have been outside this week having a go at living like Ug! We have also had lots of fun learning about Iceland and how volcanoes create tourism for the country! In numeracy we have been learning about angles and in literacy we have been finding out all about how recounts are written.

	3R
	3R had a really exciting start to this week when they went outside to get a real life feel for life in the stone age! We had a go at being hunter gatherers, we built a shelter and even learnt how to make a fire! This will help us write a recount in Literacy. In numeracy we have continued our work on shapes and have now started to work on angles in shapes. In Science we have learnt how mirrors work!

	3W
	In 3W this week we had an interesting literacy lesson! On Monday we spent the morning living as Ug in the stone age. We worked in the outside education area to hunt and gather food and materials, build a shelter and make a fire. We then used this experience to think about how we could write a recount for a day in the stone age. In numeracy we are learning about shapes and angles and we have also been enjoying our research on famous volcano's in IPC.

	Year 4

	4A
	4A has been practising songs for Dorrington Rocks. In Science, we have looked at using fronted adverbials and adjectives to write a recount of food passing through our digestive system. In Literacy we have discussed the difference between fact and opinion and have sorted statements to show this. In Numeracy, we have used cubes to help us visualise and understand what a fraction is. We then shared the cubes into a range of groups to represent the fraction that we were looking at.

	4C
	In 4C this week, we have been looking at the features of a recount text and writing an example of our own recount. This was written in 1st person and had to include the 5Ws. In Numeracy, we have been focusing on fractions of shapes and discussing those fractions that are equivalent to one another. In ICT we have continued creating our own animations and this week we looked at how we could include speech between two sprites within this.

	4M
	In 4M we have been turning our own 1st person recounts into a newspaper report by thinking about the different features that a newspaper report must include. We have used fronted adverbials to show the passage of time within our writing. In Numeracy, we have looked at equivalent fractions and have shown this by shading sections of shapes. In Science, we have been writing a recount in role as a piece of food travelling through the digestive system.

	Year 5

	5B
	Another busy week in Year five. In literacy, we have begun looking at persuasive writing. explanation texts. We have been planning our own persuasive letters explored features such as rhetorical questions. In maths we have been looking at angles and using our knowledge of angles on a straight line to find missing values

	5C
	This week 5C have been studying persuasive texts. We have looked at using emotive language and exaggeration. In science we have been exploring the effect of friction. In numeracy, we have been exploring the properties of angles on a straight line and around a point. Another very positive week 5C; keep it up.

	5H
	I have been very impressed by the quality of the planning for our persuasive pieces produced by literacy set one. We have been looking at a range of persuasive devices such as emotive language and  rhetorical questions. We have been endeavouring to use a variety of sentence structures within our work. Meanwhile, in maths set three we have been looking at finding missing angles in a straight line.  Well done to 5H for working hard on their upcoming class assembly.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week 6S has been given the tricky task of understanding symbols and grid references in the IPC lesson on map work! They have been challenged to identify locations according to four figure grid references and decipher the symbols which refer to particular landmarks. In literacy, we are starting the new unit of balanced argument and will be looking at the structural and language features that they include. In maths, we will be looking at calculations involving negative numbers and rounding numbers! A challenging week for year 6!

	6T
	In 6T this week, we have finished our traditional Mayan narratives. The children included varied sentence types for effect, a range of vocabulary choices, techniques to characterise and included knowledge of the Mayan civilisation. During maths, they have calculated using negative numbers, crossing the boundary of 0. Additionally they have rounded numbers up to ten million.

	6W
	This week in 6W, the children rounded large numbers up to ten million and included decimals. They also calculated with negative numbers. In Literacy, they applied their IPC knowledge and literacy skills to produce a final draft of a traditional Mayan narrative. Their final pieces were very creative and a joy to read.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 20th November 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 7th December – FILM CLUB


Tuesday, 8th December – Nursery/Reception & KS1 Nativities


Thursday, 10th December – Christmas Market & Show


Tuesday, 15th December – Class Christmas parties pm


Thursday, 17th December – Nursery Christmas parties


Friday, 18th December – Bobble Hat/Xmas Jumper day


Friday, 18th December – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS AT 1.15PM





Monday, 4th January 2016 – SCHOOL OPENS


Monday, 11th January 2016 – FILM CLUB


 



































CHRISTMAS RAFFLE


Tickets cost £1 per ticket (£5 per book).


1st prize – Sony PS4


2nd prize - £50 Asda voucher   


 3rd prize – Luxury hamper





IF YOU WOULD LIKE EXTRA RAFFLE BOOKS, PLEASE ASK AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE






































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        RC/1C�
    99.17%�
KS2�
6W�
99.14%�
�
REC�
RC�
99.17%�
Year 3�
3W�
96.12%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
99.17%�
Year 4�
4M�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2M�
98.33%�
Year 5�
5B�
97.92%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
99.14%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1C/2A�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      4A/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RH�
10 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�












YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPT. 2016


Birmingham Admissions website is open for online applications for a Reception place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 





Water Bottles


Please ensure your child/ren have a water bottle in school, so they are able to have a drink throughout the day.  


Thank you.





DORRINGTON WEBSITE


Don’t forget to visit our school website              � HYPERLINK "http://www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk" �www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk� and find out about what your child has been learning, homework, school events, useful links and to view photo’s.





                       SUITABLE OUTDOOR CLOTHES


Please send your child to school with a coat to wear during playtimes, now that the weather has changed.








Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








                            



































DORRINGTON NEWS: 20th November 2015





“Together we are stronger"








